Meeting Minutes- 1/29/08

Called to order at 7:07 Pm

Meeting minutes from 1/22/08 approved unanimously

All present except Fred; Paul Lundin, Jack MacMillan

Jack presented needs assessment for Police and Communications Departments

· Optimal facility- no budget constraints this pass.

· Meeting room sized for 24 people not 12.

· 8710 Gross Sq. Ft; 6700 Net sq ft.
· Reasonableness of having cells regarding current practice
Needs assessment for Fire and EMS facility

· Stand alone- Optimal facility

· Civilian issues in a Police facility may make the Emergency Management Facility better in the fire station
Where should Emergency Management Services be?

Current fire station has not been ruled out as a viable building for renovation, but this is not a consideration of the needs assessment at this time- start at the optimal facilities and go from there.  Renovations tend to be less efficient then new construction.

Proposed combining facility would save around 1500 square feet, eliminate duplicate heating systems, reduce mechanical systems, generators, septics and well.  Could still avoid a fire suppression system by installing a fire wall.  Police Chief is on the record as agreeable to a combined facility to save money and start to break down the barriers between one department and the other.

Current police station is 1776 sq. ft.; Current Fire Station is about 4800 sq. ft.

Ask Chief’s to prioritize the items in the needs assessment and prepare to meet with the committee in the next week to review
Also asked Chief Lundin to identify any spaces that would require an additional body or overtime to support.

Have a marathon session on Thursday, Feb 7 at 6:00; 1.5 hrs for each department.

Worked on flyer and set date for first public forum as Feb 13 at 7:00.

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Alfond, Clerk

